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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

The NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium

April 26, 2010 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Deidre Breslin, Jim Clynes, Sarah Chu, George Fuchs, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum, 
Community Board Members (Excused): Lori Boris, Lorraine Johnson, Helene Simon 
Public Member (Excused): Lori Levin 
Total Attendance: 23
A. Cassidy Jones, Park Avenue Armory Education Coordinator, on family workshops in conjunction with the art exhibit of Christian Boltanski.

Cassidy Jones reports that the Armory is once again offering educational programming on select spring Saturdays during the upcoming installation by the artist Christian Boltanski.  Families with children between the ages of 6 to 11 will have the opportunity to participate in educational programming that will encourage careful observation, reflection, dialogue and art-making to provide a deeper understanding of the installation.  The artist creates thought- provoking, immersive installations that bring to life universal human experiences through every day objects.  Space is limited and registration can be done online at armoryonpark.org.

B. Presentation on the New PS 59 and Art & Design High School by Jamie Smarr, Department of Education (DOE) and Julia Hodgson, World Wide Holdings, and their Architect Adam Semel of SOM.

Jamie Smarr stated the DOE was planning for the new PS 59 to be ready for student occupancy by September 2012, now that the retail tenant occupying the 57th side of the site has been established.  It is Whole Foods.  

Adam Semel then went on give a PowerPoint presentation on both new schools. They have started to dig the foundation and the steel erection will start in November 2010.  Building façade complete by July 2011 and anticipated move in date is September, 2012. Both schools will have their entrances on 56th Street. The building sets back on the first two stories to provide a widen sidewalk—around 23 feet, to ease congestion in the morning and afternoon rush. The schools are built with “as of right” zoning. The project is a series of stacked boxes framing a myriad of different programs occurring within the school. The exterior will be composite metal panels and glass, with a subtle difference in color distinguishing the two schools. 
PS 59 will be on the bottom 5 floors and high school located above. The shared facilities will be the kitchen on the 4th floor and the 500 seat auditorium in the basement, which is wrapped in acoustic wood paneling. The school will accommodate 730 students. The children will enter the school through a 3,000 square foot protected plaza, which can also be used as an outdoor play area for the District 75 students. The 7th Floor has a set back with 7,000 square feet of outdoor play space, which is comprised of three types of space for active play, climbing equipment and quiet play. The lobby was conceived as an extension of the entry plaza with a large scale art work and pin up board for the children’s work. There will be an array of linear light fixtures and a semi-reflective floor to give the space a light and playful feel. The library is located at the corner of the entry plaza and 56th Street allowing for an abundance of natural light. The interior finishes will be light colors and make it very inviting. The gymnasium located in the basement will be painted with bands of color that map a transition between the saturated color of the wall pads and the white exposed structure of the ceiling. The effect gives a sense of lightness to an underground space. A 4 foot high continuous tackable wall surface in the corridors allows for student work. The floor and wall tiles are a neutral gray, while the balance of the walls on each floor is a different color.
Art & Design High School students will have a separate entrance closer to Second Avenue. The school will accommodate 1,400 students. The Lobby will have a work of art embedded in the floor by the well known artist Lawrence Weiner. The ground floor Gallery provides a display space for the students work throughout the year. The Gallery is visible from the lobby and 56th Street.  The cafeteria is conceived as a neutral calm space and the tables which are an array of color activate the space.  Art Spiegelman, an alumnus of the school, was selected to provide a colorful glass installation at the 5th floor corridor overlooking the cafeteria.  The Gymnasium has the school colors with exposed ductwork at the ceiling.  The school logo is in the floor and natural light fills the space.  The corridors are inspired by the vast number of alumni.  Artists were selected by the school for representation in the corridors, where a recognizable artwork is pixilated as an image and approximated as a mosaic of VCT tile. The 11th floor will have a 4,700 square foot outdoor area, screened with netting. If can be used for play, outdoor classes and art exhibits.  
C. Update by Jamie Smarr, DOE, on East Side Middle School

Jamie Smarr reports that the East Side middle school has been completed.  The furniture and phones are in place and Con Ed's work is done. They will be ready to move in during May over the course of a week end.  The school is currently occupying classroom and administrative space in P.S. 158, on York Avenue between East 77th and 78th Streets.

D. Progress of Second Teaching Assistant in the Classroom

This is the text of the email response Maura has sent to the parents of PS 6 who have been contacting the Chancellor Klein:

Thanks for your recent email expressing your support of the Parent Association Funded Teacher Aides.  

We share your belief that Parent Association Funded Teacher Aides are valued members of their school communities, and strongly support maintaining this program. 

We have been discussing the issue with the teachers’ union, and met earlier this week again. We hope to have an update, and good news, very soon. 

Thank you for your advocacy. 

Maura Keaney
Executive Director of External Affairs
Department of Education
The committee will continue to follow this issue.

E. Sarah Chu Report on Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) and Wait List Issue
CECD2 accepted the DOE's zoning concept of creating a new school, PS 267, to be incubated at PS 158 until its permanent facility at MEETH (on 63rd Street between 2nd & 3rd Avenues) becomes available.  The CECD2, however, declined to approve finalized zoning lines because it did not have the data that it needed to determine how such lines would affect enrollment and because the projection it was presented with were based on current kindergarten and 1st grade enrollment.  

Ultimately, the wait list that resulted after pre-registration was nearly double that of the wait list last year.  While zoning can shift populations, it cannot create new capacity. At present, families are waiting on G&T acceptances so that G&T students may move off the school's enrollment or Wait Lists and create space for other students.  Extra sections need to be opened at 151, 158, and 267 to accommodate the overflow of students.  It is important to remember that these extra sections are not "real seats".  Instead, they are classrooms that are borrowed from future generations of students at a cost to the school. The only way to address the heightened demand for seats at UES schools is to create more school capacity.

Some figures on Wait Lists to 3/30/10:

5-14-09 139 Students on Wait Lists
6-24-09 
114 Students on Wait Lists
PS 290-45/PS 59-39/PS 183-30

3/30/10
229 Students on Wait Lists
PS 290-101/PS 59-56/PS 183-67/PS 6-5
After much discussion with parents whose children are Wait Listed, the committee decided to pass a resolution. Community Board 1 has passed a similar resolution.

WHEREAS the Department of Education has indicated in the past that waitlisted UES families may indicate a preference for an alternative placement due to overcrowding, and
WHEREAS it is appropriate for the Department of Education to make this accommodation to children who are unable to attend their first choice school due to overcrowding, and
WHEREAS the number of waitlisted students at PS 59, PS 183, and PS 290 are approximately double that of the number of students waitlisted last year, and
WHEREAS the Department of Education plans alternate placement assignments for waitlisted students by geographical location,
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Community Board 8M requests that the Department of Education to allow those students in Community District 8M who are zoned for PS59, PS 183, and PS290 and who, because of overcrowding, are Wait Listed the option to indicate a school in Community District 8M that they would prefer to attend, should there be space, for the school year of 2010 – 2011 and beyond.
VOTE: 7-0-0 (Breslin, Clynes, Chu, Fuchs, J. Schneider, B. Schneider, Teitelbaum)
The following suggestions/items were also discussed:

· Look into the policy of continuing to allow children to attend a zoned school, even though they no longer live in the district.

· It was requested to see if PS 59 can have an open house this week for those parents considering PS 267, so they can see the school their children will be attending in the later years.  If scheduling is not possible for this, then after acceptances have gone out, such a school tour would be appreciated.
· One wait listed parent discussed his twins, one of which needs a CTT class.  The DOE said their policy is to not split siblings and will accommodate both children in a school that has a CTT class.  PS 267 will not have a CTT class, at this point in time.

· After the meeting it was confirmed by DOE that there will only be 4 kindergarten classes at PS 151.
F. Future Agendas



May: Internet Safety Forum joint with the Public Safety Committee



June: Possibility of having the new PS 267 Principal meet with us.  To be verified.




July and August:  There will be no summer meetings unless an urgent matter should arise.

G. New/Old Business
See memo below about changes at the Department of Education and new contacts.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE April26, 2010

chancellor klein appoints sharon greenberger as chief operating officer of the department of education

Former New York City Principal Marc Sternberg to Assume New Position of 
Deputy Chancellor for Portfolio Planning
Schools Chancellor Joel I. Klein today appointed School Construction Authority President Sharon Greenberger as Chief Operating Officer of the Department of Education (DOE). Chancellor Klein also appointed Marc Sternberg, a founder and former principal of the Bronx Lab School, to serve in the new position of Deputy Chancellor of Portfolio Planning. These appointments are part of an ongoing effort by the Chancellor to focus and improve central administrative support of schools.

“With the worst fiscal crisis in 30 years as well as new school governance legislation, it is more important than ever to provide top-quality support to our schools as responsively and efficiently as possible,” Chancellor Klein said. “Our newest team members, Sharon Greenberger and Marc Sternberg, will help these efforts enormously. Both have years of experience working with the City’s schools, and I’m delighted that they will be joining the DOE.”

In her new role, Ms. Greenberger will oversee day-to-day operations and be responsible for coordinating the functions of DOE’s central offices. Lorraine Grillo, currently the School Construction Authority’s Executive Director, will serve as the Authority’s Interim Acting President.

Given the challenges of the current economic conditions, Photeine Anagnostopoulos, the DOE’s current Chief Operating Officer for Enterprise Operations, will draw on her financial expertise to fully focus on budgetary planning and operations as Deputy Chancellor for Finance & Technology. 

Mr. Sternberg will coordinate DOE planning with the needs of communities across the City as he oversees the creation and siting of new schools and programs and manages efforts to ensure equity and consistency in enrollment at all schools. Mr. Sternberg founded the Bronx Lab School on the Evander Childs campus in 2004 and served as the school’s principal until June 2009. He currently serves as a White House fellow in the office of Education Secretary Arne Duncan.

Chancellor Klein will make additional internal adjustments aimed at improving central administrative support of schools.

To integrate instructional planning more fully with the support teams that work directly with schools, Chancellor Klein also will merge the Division of Teaching and Learning with the Division of School Support. The newly formed Division of School Support and Instruction will work directly with principals and teachers to help schools develop curriculum and teach effectively. The 

consolidated division will be led by Deputy Chancellor Eric Nadelstern, who currently oversees the Division of School Support. Mr. Nadelstern has worked in the New York City public schools for 38 years, serving previously as a principal and superintendent.

As part of the DOE’s broader effort to bring the perspective of public school families and community partners to policy decisions, Chancellor Klein will create the new position of Deputy Chancellor for Community Engagement and appoint Santiago Taveras, who has served for the past year as Deputy Chancellor for Teaching and Learning, to that role. Mr. Taveras has worked in the City’s schools for 21 years, having previously served as a principal and superintendent.

Further, in an effort to ensure that titles of DOE divisions clearly reflect their primary functions, the Chancellor will implement several name changes:

· Division of School Support will become the Division of School Support and Instruction

· Division of Accountability and Achievement Resources will become the Division of Performance and Accountability

· The Chief Achievement Office will become the Division for Students with Disabilities and English Language Learners

· Division of Infrastructure and Planning will become the Division of Operations

· Division of Strategy and Innovation will become the Division of Talent, Labor, and Innovation

· Division of Enterprise Operations will become the Division of Finance and Technology

Each division head will also become a deputy chancellor. These changes will be fully implemented by July 1.

###

Contact: David Cantor (212) 374-5141
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